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Interim Pastor

Earlier this year, Pastor Josue Andrade resigned as senior pastor. I have been asked to become the interim
pastor while the church begins looking for candidates to be the new pastor. In the meantime, God continues

to bless with visitors and the church attendance continues to grow! We are excited to see what the Lord is
doing in Danli through the local church.

Baptisms and New Church Members

Several new believers have followed the Lord in their first step of faith by being baptized!
One of the young ladies in our church, Valeria, was convicted of not having a genuine faith
in Christ, received Christ, and immediately submitted to be baptized in spite of having an [V

in her arm due to an illness! She has since began serving in various ministies in the church
with joy!

Barnabas Groups

Bethlehem Baptist Seminary began a project called Barnabas Groups. This ministry allows
upperclassmen to visit churches in our area and aide them in whatever area of ministy the
local pastor requests. This group started with a mission’s trip to the city of Tela, nine hours to
our north. There they helped one of our church planting missionaries for a week doing public
school ministries and helping out in the three works that have been planted in that area! The groups are now
focusing in on churches we have established closer to home.

Alejandro’s Update

Alejandro has recovered from his surgery and his impant has now been through its first set of adjustments to
meet his specific hearing needs. After the first week of using his CI, his hearing has improved and he is now
adjusting to the new way of hearing. This next month will allow him to become adjusted to this new form of
hearing. He will be reevaluated in April to determine how much improvement the new implant is providing.

Please Pray for the Following:
1. Praise the Lord for the 10 saved and five baptized since our last update just in La Iglesia Bautista
Belén!
2. For growth for the nine churches that have been started.

3. For Walter Miranda as he raises support to start a new church in the city of Catacamas. He currently
has 40% of his support coming in!

4. For the finances to build classrooms on the conference center property for the Bible college. Praise
the Lord for the $50,000 already given towards this project.

Thank you for your prayers,
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Jason, Cassy, Matthew, Alejandro, and Marjorie

Sending Church:
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